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CROSS COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
 July 9, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 4:11pm by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden at the Cross County Library with three (3) Board members present; George Anne Draper, Carolyn Imboden and Reta Ragland plus; Claire Miller, Cross County Library Branch Manager. 
Trustees Absent: Kitty Bingham and Joy Shepherd.
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

Reta Ragland made the motion to accept the Minutes from the Trustees Meeting on June 11, 2013.  George Anne Draper seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.  
Public Participation and Communications:
There was no public participation at this time.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The June 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

Reta Ragland asked about the three invoices for APERS.  Claire Miller read Holly Mercer’s notes stating that the retirement line is high because we paid another APERS invoice for past employment contributions that needed to be made.  She said there should not be any more invoices to pay for APERS, other current invoices for current employees.  Additional notes from Holly Mercer will be read at the August meeting.
Reta Ragland made the motion to accept the June 2013 Cross County Library Financials as presented with promise of a presentation of the percentage report for June 2013 at the August Meeting. George Anne seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.
Operation Reports: 

Carolyn Imboden led a discussion about the Cross County Library statistics for June 2013.  It was noted that June’s statistics dropped 27% from June 2012.  Carolyn Imboden said this was a significant drop and asked Claire Miller what she thought about it.  Claire Miller said that she was very concerned about the situation and mentioned conflicting Summer Programs but also that she planned to evaluate the services provided to make sure we are doing everything we can to serve as many people as possible.  Carolyn Imboden said that this was one month of statistics and she would be more concerned if the drop in statistics continues to be a trend.  
Staff Reports:

Carolyn Imboden said that Tess Rawls was asked to perform an evaluation of library volunteers.  She asked Claire Miller if she had received the evaluation, she said no, so Tess Rawls was asked to come into the meeting.  Tess Rawls reported that Sarah Bonady was the only volunteer she knew of.  Sarah only worked on Mondays and Fridays and when she was working, she was placed on the rotation schedule like our staff.  Several Trustees expressed concern that volunteers were wandering around the library without anything to do.  Claire Miller mentioned a few more volunteers and discussed the duties they performed when they were at the library.  She also discussed Kadijah and Vianca, the two Arkansas Works employees, who are also on the rotation schedule and their work assignments.  There was discussion about volunteers being behind the Circulation Desk and that it was against library policy and privacy laws.  

Claire Miller then provided handouts about a variety of thermal door counters.  These door counters were chosen because they are the most accurate at reading the number of patrons coming through the door, even in groups.  Questions arose about the difference between the IP Thermal and Wireless Thermal door counters from Walker Wireless.  The Trustees asked Claire Miller to find out what made the Wireless Thermal Option worth $1350.00 more than the IP Thermal Option.  She will also present pricing options for the SenSource Thermal Imaging Door Counters.  The Trustees decided to table this topic until further information can be gathered.

Unfinished Business:
At the previous Trustees meeting, questions arose concerning staff visits to Cherry Valley and Parkin Branches.  Circulation reports were also requested.  

As requested, Claire Miller provided circulation statistics for the Cherry Valley and Parkin Branches of the Cross County Library.  The reports provided statistics from January 2013 through June 2013.  The Parkin report stated that 935 items were circulated and Cherry Valley’s report stated that 162 items were circulated.  The Trustees were curious about the number of staff hours dedicated to Cherry Valley and Parkin since January 2013.  Claire Miller reported that staff were no longer staying at the Cherry Valley and Hickory Ridge branches for 4 hours a week because no one visited the library during the scheduled hours.  Carolyn Imboden said the Trustees did not want to pay employees to go over and sit at these locations.  Claire Miller reported that Wednesdays and Fridays during Spring and Fall are not very busy at Parkin.  She said Parkin stays busy all day during the Summer because of the kids.  They want to review the Parkin Branch Agreement to see what the City of Parkin and Cross County Library agreed to be responsible for.  Reta Ragland made the motion to table discussion about the Parkin Library until August when the Branch Agreement could be reviewed.  George Anne Draper seconded the motion.  All aye. Motion carried.  
New Business:
Claire Miller presented a quote for 3W Scheduling software recommended for purchase by Holly Mercer.  Claire reported that the software was a definite step up from using Excel, especially for employees with repetitive schedules.  The Trustees were surprised that all new updates to newer versions of the software would be included in the $264.00 price billed once a year.  She also presented material on the Time-Click Software also recommended by Holly Mercer.  The price was $199.00 for a single time clock station.  Claire Miller also mentioned a possible time clock option with the 3W Scheduling software.  Reta Ragland made the motion to table the decision to purchase 3W Scheduling and Time-Click Software until further information about the 3W time clock option was available.  George Anne Draper seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.  

ECARLS - Director Search – Carolyn Imboden provided an update on the Director Search.  The Trustees received a copy of the job description for the new Director.  George Anne Draper will take a copy to Joy Shepherd and Claire Miller will mail one to Kitty Bingham.  Carolyn Imboden said that she had requested that the new Director should be able to reside in either Cross or Woodruff Counties.  The first draft required the new Director to be a resident of Wynne.  Ads will be listed online in many regional newspapers and with the Arkansas State Library job website.  Reta Ragland was pleased with a more regional search and Carolyn Imboden said she felt the community would be more comfortable that way.  Reta Ragland made a motion to accept to job description.  George Anne Draper seconded the motion.  All aye. Motion carried.  
ECARLS – Director Consulting – Carolyn Imboden presented a request to extend Holly Mercer’s consulting agreement until the new Director is in place.  Reta Ragland made the motion to extend the consulting agreement.  Kitty Bingham seconded the motion (by proxy).  Reta Ragland, Kitty Bingham (by proxy), Joy Shepherd (by proxy) ayed.  George Anne Draper opposed. Motion carried.
Adjournment: 

George Anne Draper made the motion to adjourn the meeting. Reta Ragland seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 5:37pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library
